
parents how children learn to read and what you can do 
at home to support this process. We will offer more 
workshops later in the year so please leave your name at 
the office if you are interested. 
 
Advance notice - 2021 NAPLAN Online testing 
The National Literacy and Numeracy assessments for all 
year 3, 5 and 7 students will occur from Tuesday 11th 
through to Wednesday 19th May (Week 3 and 4 Term 
2). The NAPLAN online platform is for all the 
assessments except for year 3 writing, which will remain 
a handwritten assessment.   
We encourage all students to fully participate in these 
assessments. If there is some reason why you wish to 
withdraw your child, please see your childôs class 
teacher with a written request and also come to the front 
office to complete an official withdrawal form. These must 
be completed by no later than Friday 30th April which is 
the last day of week 1 term 2. 
 
Easter Holiday Weekend 
I would like to wish all of our students and their families a 
relaxing and safe holiday weekend. We will look forward 
to seeing you back at school for the last week of term on 
Tuesday 6th April. 
Remember that on Friday 9th April (last day of term) 
school will finish at 2pm. 
Rachel McLennan 

From the Principal 
Thank you to all the families who made the time to come 
in for a Student Lead Learning Conversation this week. 
The children really enjoyed sharing their progress and 
their goals. 
 

Congratulations 
On Thursday 25th March Jayden 
from Room 33 represented our 
school as part of the Para 
Districts team in the SAPSASA 
Metro Swimming Championships. 
He gained the following places in 
the 12 year old boys - 1st in 50m 
Freestyle, 3rd in 50m 
Breaststroke and 2nd in 50m 
Butterfly. Congratulations Jayden 
- what an achievement! 
 

Festival of Music News 
Each year as part of the 
Festival of Music production, 
we have a large 
representation of students 
from our school involved in 
the choir. This year we 
received the exciting news 
that not only do we have 
choir members, but also 
Farishta from Room 32 has 
auditioned and won a very 
special role as one of the 

hosts! There are two hosts for each performance and this 
is the first time Parafield Gardens R-7 School has been 
represented! We are also very excited to announce that 
Alana from Room 33 has auditioned and been selected 
to play the clarinet in the orchestra - again the first time 
our school has had a student in the orchestra. 
The school community would like to congratulate both 
Farishta and Alana for their dedication and courage to 
audition for these sought after roles. Well done girls! 
 
Congratulations 
I received a lovely letter in the mail sharing news that one 
of our past students, Phoebe Walsh who completed year 
12 at Kildare College last year, gained an outstanding 
SACE result. She received an ATAR of 91.30. Her High 
School wanted to acknowledge our part in her education. 
Itôs great to hear how our past students are going. 
Congratulations Phoebe. 
 
Parent Reading Workshops 
Our Literacy Leader and Early Years teachers ran a 
series of Parent workshops this term. They explained to 

Comments and Feedback to: 
dl.0537_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

www.pgardens.sa.edu.au 

23 Shepherdson Road,  
Parafield Gardens, SA 5107  
Tel: 8258 1816 Fax: 8281 5857 
http://www.youtube.com/user/
ParafieldGR7 

Newsletter - Week 10 Term 1 2021 

DIARY DATES  
The remaining assembly for this term will be held on 

Thursday next week 
 
 

Friday 2nd April 
Good Friday  

 

Monday 5th April 
Easter Monday 

 

Tuesday 6th and Thursday 8th April 
Year 6/7 Aquatics 

 

Wednesday 7th April 
Casual Day with Gold Coin Donation 

 

Friday 9th April 
Last day of Term 1 with Early Dismissal at 2:00pm 

 

Monday 26th April 
ANZAC Day 

 

Term 2 Begins 
Tuesday 27th April  

(after Anzac Day public holiday  
 

Monday 3rd May  
School Crossing Training for Year 5-7 students 

mailto:dl.0537_info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.youtube.com/user/ParafieldGR7
http://www.youtube.com/user/ParafieldGR7


NAPLaN 
The Year 5 students have recently taken part in a 
practice online NAPLaN assessment, to check our 
equipment, infrastructure and the online platform. It also 
gave these students an  opportunity to experience test 
conditions.  
Our class did a practice NAPLaN test so that we could 
see if everything worked properly and also to get a feel 
of what it was like to do an online test. It was a 
numeracy test. I felt a bit nervous but I was happy that 
we were able to do a practice one. There were a mix of 
multiple choice questions and some that we had to write 
the answer. I feel that now I know what an online test is 
like, I will feel much more comfortable in the real test 
next term. 

Jada Room 26B 
 

Woolworths Cricket Blast Clinics  
Lydia and Callie from Rm 29 are wearing the Cricket 
Blast gear that they received for participating in the 
SACA Cricket Clinics in weeks 2 ï 5! It was great fun 
and exciting to receive free equipment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Easter Activities  
The Reception students have been having fun during 
their art lessons in class by making Easter bonnets. 
They took such care, using beautiful pastel colours to 
paint them.  
The teachers made 
our hats and we used 
beautiful rainbow 
colours to paint them. 
While they were still 
wet we added some 
glitter so it would stick, 
then we waited for 
them to dry. The next 
day we decorated 
them with feathers, 
rabbits, eggs and 
chickens!  
Kate Room 5 
 

Nature Garden Bakery 
Our Reception students have been using their 
imaginations to ócookô some exciting creations during 
their sessions in the óbakeryô of the Nature Garden. 
Their expressive language continues to develop and 
grow as they have been sharing órecipesô with their 
friends. Kyra from Room 5 has enjoyed this experience 
so much that she has been borrowing cook books from 
the Hive to practise her cooking skills at home.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holly made some delicious chocolate 
mud muffins 

Alexon and Tabitha are mixing a cakeé. 
with advice from Anthony. 

Kyra is helping Jayden make a cake - she knows how 
to measure out the ingredients just right! 



Mrs Tidswell read us a book called ñToo Many Carrotsò and after that we made our 
own carrots. We cut out carrot shapes from orange paper and stuck them into our 
books and then we cut out some green bits to go on the top of our carrots. We had to 
count how many we made. Some people did big carrots and some people did small 
ones. Lavanya room 4 

We made chocolate Easter baskets too. We watched Mrs 
Tidswell melt the chocolate and then some of us helped to mix 
in some crispy noodles. We got a little patty pan and Miss 
Beck helped us put some of it into our patty pan and put an 
egg on top. They look yummy! 
Riya Room 5 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Class Awards 
Term 1 Week 10: Room 1: Alexon 2: Nathan 3: Marcus 4: Tyler 5: Sukhman 6: Cherry 7: Kaitlyn 8: Alysha 9: Andy 
10: Eshal  11: Advaitha 12: Chloe 19: Kavish 20: Savannah 23: Mariyam 24: Ravneet 25: Hau Huai Kim 26a: Faraz 
26b: Quintrell 27: Katie 28: Tahlia 29: Erik 30: Khadija 31: Yasar 32: Betty 33: Albion 34: Christine, Tirth  

Health/PE (Mr C) Room 32 

Health/PE (Ms Ryan) Room 19 

Music/Drama (Ms Thompson) Room 24 

Music/Drama (Ms Mentha) Room 12 

Auslan (Mrs Neilson) Room 10 

Visual Arts (Ms Dimitropoulos) Room 5 

 

School Crossing Monitors 
Thank you to our School Crossing Monitors for weeks 8, 9 and 10 for their positive approach and enthusiasm.  
Week 8 Room 34: Tala, Hunter, Abrahim, Luca, Kaitlyn, Ali, Aston, Ellie, Dev, Tirth 
Week 9 Room 30 and 31 30: Trent, Emily, Efrim, Brodie, Hayley, Kathy, Jade, Hitesh, Ramon, Siang, Alex, 
Maylyn 
Week 10 Room 33: Tarun, Kiara, Ethan, Grace, Ryan, Alana, Makenzie, Hope, Minh, Jayden, Kelly 
 

On 23rd-25th March, our Year 3-7 students participated in 
workshops with Jon Madin, a musician, composer, and instrument 
maker. Jon brought a huge collection of homemade instruments for 
the students to use. Students had fun playing the echo cello, 
marimba, drums, ding boxes and musical bikes. Each class learnt 
2 songs during their workshop which they then performed to other 
classes at the end of the day. The students have been raving 
about how much fun they had.  
The whole session was a great experience! Jon made all of his 
instruments with the help of his brother. One of the óinstrumentsô 
was made from an exercise bike, an umbrella, some bells and 
some wooden keys that we had to press down to make a note. The 
bike had to be ridden and as the wheels turned the umbrella spun 
around as well. The bells spun around too. Jon told us which key 
to press to make a tune. 
Ethan Room 33 

Jon Madin Music Incursion 

The children will be parading their 
beautiful Easter bonnets for the Year 
6 students this afternoon.  



Jon Madin Music Incursion 

Another instrument that Jon made was the ding box. These 
were like wooden steps with a little padded section on top that 
we jumped onto.  Each pad was a different colour and they 
had a note written on it so that we knew which note to play. 
When we jumped onto a pad it made a dinging noise. We had 
a partner standing behind us and when it was their turn we 
swapped and they took over. My partner was Isabel. When 
we all played together it made a lovely rhythm. One of the 
songs we played was ñWe will rock youò! 
Amelie Room 7 

I played a cello with lots of other students. We had to lean 
them up against our shoulders and press the keys in order to 
make a tune. They were made out of wood and the bows 
were made from horse tail hair. They were very colourful. We 
sat on stools to play them and there were about 22 of us at a 
time. When we played together it sounded like a choir!  We 
played ñThe Magic Bean Dragonò and it sounded really good. 
When all the instruments were played together it was like 
being in an orchestra! It was lots of fun! 
Jackson Room 10 



Harmony Day Celebrations 

The Year 7 students in Room 32 and their Year 
1 PALs in Room 20 worked together and talked 
about what the word Harmony means to them. 
We made our diversity hands with our pals and 
held hands with each other to celebrate 
Harmony Week.  

The Year 4 students in Room 29 and their PALs in 
Room 8 made paper dolls that were holding hands.  
They also enjoyed a picnic together.  

Harmony Week is a time to celebrate Australian 
multiculturalism, and the successful integration of 
migrants into our community. Australia is one of 
the most successful multicultural countries in the 
world and we should celebrate this and work to 
maintain it. Harmony Week is about inclusiveness, 
respect and belonging for all Australians, 
regardless of cultural or linguistic background, 
united by a set of core Australian values. 



 

Rooms 3 and 25 worked 
together to choose their 
traditional cultural 
costumes to colour in and 
cut out. 

The Year 6 students from 
Room 34A had a shared 
lunch with their younger 
PALs from Room 6. 

Rooms 28 and 31 worked 
together to make this 
beautiful Harmony Day 
poster. 

Harmony Day Celebrations 



Harmony Day Celebrations in PE Lessons 
In week 8 we focused on Harmony Week and the fact that we are all different and we all belong.  To celebrate our 
rich cultural diversity, the students participated in four games from around the world:  

¶ Ten Ten from Nigeria 

¶ Cheetahs and Cheetals from India 

¶ Catch the Dragonôs Tail from China 

¶ Luta Del Galo from Brazil. 
Students loved playing and learning about the games from other countries.  We also investigated using maps where 
these countries are located and the personal links that students had to these places. 

Students from Rooms 2, 9, 24, and 34B playing Ten Ten from Nigeria 

Students from Rooms 6, 9, 11, 24, 26B and 34B, playing Catch the Dragonôs Tail from China 


